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POKFULAM DEVELOPMENT COMPANY LIMITED

(Incorporated in Hong Kong with limited liability whose shares are listed on the Main Board of

The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited)

(the “Company”)

ANNOUNCEMENT

Minimum Public Float Requirement

Under Rule 8.08 of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on

The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited

Reference is made to the Company’s 2002 Interim Report dated 11th June 2002, which shows a shortfall of 9,476 shares of the Company in the Company’s public float.

The directors of the Company (the “Directors”) would announce that the Company’s public float has been restored on 29th August 2002.

Reference is made to the Company’s 2002 Interim Report dated 11th June 2002, which shows a shortfall in the Company’s public float as a result of the discretionary trusts of certain Directors (who are beneficiaries) having acquired 32,000 shares of the Company leading to the public float of the Company falling below the minimum public float requirement of 25% of the Company’s issued capital by 9,476 shares of the Company representing approximately 0.0086% of the Company’s issued capital. The Directors have duly filed the requisite notice in respect of the acquisition of the said 32,000 shares of the Company pursuant to the Securities (Disclosure of Interests) Ordinance (Chapter 396 of the Laws of Hong Kong). The occurrence of the shortfall in the Company’s public float, which was only recently brought to the Company’s attention, was due to an inadvertent oversight on the part of the Company. The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited is looking into the matter.

The Directors now announce that the Company’s public float has been restored on 29th August 2002 by the disposal of 10,000 shares of the Company representing approximately 0.0091% of the Company’s issued capital by the said discretionary trusts in the market to persons who are independent of and not connected with the Directors, chief executive or substantial shareholders of the Company, or any of its subsidiaries or any of their respective associates (as defined in the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited).

By order of the board of directors

Wong Bing Lai

Chairman

Hong Kong, 13th September 2002

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in The Standard dated 16 September 2002.
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